
 

  
 

 

  
On behalf of the Bulletin Team, Happy Easter!
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Rural CareLink 
Carers Support Group 

For parent, guardians, family 
members and the support people 
who are unpaid and provide on-

going care and assistance to 
another person. 

New Members Welcome 

Meeting every 2nd week of the month on 
Thursday morning at 10am until midday. 
Come along for a chat, peer support and 

information 
At the hall behind the Bethlehem Lutheran Church 

109 Adams St., Jindera, NSW, 2642 
For more information please ring 

Vickie Prisicina  0428 406 060 
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                        BURRUMBUTTOCK FLOWER SHOW 

               

 

 

                 

PLANNING MEETING 

Wednesday 

20th April, 7.30pm 

At the Public Hall 

Please come along to help 

make this great community 

event happen again! 
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Burrumbuttock 

 Anglers Club 
What a weekend. Our annual Social weekend 
at 12 Mile reserve is over for another year. The 
fishing was the best it has been for some time 
now, with most people catching cod and a 
couple of trout cod being caught. There was 
even a half believable story of a metery being 
dropped at the boat. Some better network and 
it may be a different story. There was a small 
reddie fingerling caught as a by-catch in a 
shrimp pot  The fishing was almost 
overshadowed by the Twister comp on 
Saturday night - even the big kids got involved 
(after a few beverages). Congratulations to 
Chris for taking out the Seniors biggest fish 
with the only legal fish getting caught at 
555mm. The Junior and Senior no fish draw 
where taken out by Iggy and Hoges 
respectively.  
 
Also Congratulations to perspective junior 
member Heidi on her first-ever fish as well as 
long-time member Gen for getting her first 
Murray Cod. Junior member Gus also 
managed his first-ever cod. He ended up 
landing three for the weekend. 
  
Our next outing is an open outing on the 
first weekend in April. Happy fishing! 

 

 

              Heidi Golan with her first ever FISH! 

 

 

 

                 Gus and his Murray Cod
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ANZAC DAY CEREMONY 
Monday 25

th
 April at 12 noon 

Burrumbuttock War Memorial. 

 

Refreshments to follow in Hall 
If you would like to contribute in any way 
or like to be involved, 
please contact Jeff Litchfield, 
Burrumbuttock Public Hall President 
Mb: 0438 293227 
 

New NBN Tower at 
Burrumbuttock 

The tower is now active, so anybody in the 

coverage footprint can apply through their 

chosen Retail Service Provider (RSP’s) for a 

new fixed wireless NBN service.  

The Fixed Wireless service is an improvement 

on the existing satellite service in relation to 

available download allowance plans, as well 

as reduced delay in the network.  

Plans are available through a large number of 

providers, so it is worth checking plans and  

offers. 

NBN as the wholesaler is not permitted to 

advise on RSP’s, so residents and businesses  

should do their own research. 

The coverage extends around 14km from the 

tower, however, there are some areas where  

terrain will block the signal.  

The best way to determine if Fixed Wireless is 

available is to check your address at this 

website: 

https://www.nbnco.com.au/connect-home-

or-business/check-your-address.  

This will indicate if the delivery technology is 

Fixed Wireless or Satellite. 

It is important to note that many locals will be 

using satellite, but can now switch to Fixed  

Wireless if their location is covered by the 

tower. 

Andrew Cottrill  

E: andrewcottrill@nbn.com.au 

Regional NBN manager 

 

 

Spicy Apple Cake 

In a large basin, put 2 large apples – peeled, 

cored and cut into 1.5 cm chunks 

Add 1 cup castor sugar and mix together. 

1 tspn bicarb soda 

1 ½ tspns ground cinnamon    

½ tspn nutmeg 

1 ¾ cup plain flour  

Mix the spices soda and flour together and sift over 

apples. 

1 cup coarsely chopped walnuts or pecans - 

optional 

1 egg – whisked 

1 ½ tspns vanilla essence 

125 g butter – melted and cooled 

Mix altogether.  

Press mixture into 23-24 cm round tin, or 

oblong lamington pan lined with baking paper. 

Mix ¼ cup sugar and ½ tspn cinnamon and 

sprinkle over cake before putting in oven. 

Bake in moderate oven for 40 – 45 minutes for 

round tin, 30 mins for lamington pan. 
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BURRUMBUTTOCK TENNIS CLUB 

 

 

         
  Below are a few shots of the ”happy” Tournament WINNERS.  
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Brocklesby/Burrumbuttock 
Netball Club 

Well, here we are finally, staring down the barrel of 
round one. At this point, you are one of two 
players. You are either player 1, who is raring and 

ready to go. Or you are player 2, who still gets out 
of breath jogging to the clothesline.  
Our trainings have definitely picked up in their 
intensity in the last few weeks as we prepare to 
meet Billabong Crows in the first round of the 
season. Billabong Crows are always a tough side to 
play as they are fit and young, so we have a tough 
season opener.  

Our senior netballers have been having some 
practice matches which will help us immeasurably 
for our first game. Our first game was against 
Dederang, and it was then we realised we could 
have four really strong sides on our hands this 
year! A couple of weeks after, we played 
Thurgoona and this weekend we’re playing against 

Kiewa-Sandy Creek. This is going to be an awesome 
day, because not only are they a great group of 
girls to play against, the footballers are having a 
practice match at the same time, so it will feel just 
like a normal footy/netball Saturday!  

I’m extremely happy to announce that after 
months of grovelling and begging, we finally have 

U13s coaches! A big thanks to Georgia Ehlers and 

Grace Unthank for taking on the job! We’re all very 
excited to see what they can do with the great 
bunch of girls they have in their team.  

With even more good news, the Netball Club 
would like to acknowledge Sophie and Ronnie 
Boulton and the new addition to their family! 
Congratulations on the safe arrival of little Judd 

Boulton! 

Lastly, we had some junior and senior girls try out 
of the Hume Representative team on 13th March. 
These teams consist of a 13s, 15s, 17s and an A 
grade. The Saints have always fared well in the 
Hume Rep teams so we can’t wait to hopefully see 
some Saints in the team.   

That’s about it from me, 
Go Saints! 
Bec Livermore (who is definitely a player 2) 

 

 

Charlotte Packer & Abby Young trying out for Hume Rep. sides 

 

 

 

Senior Netballers having a social tea after a Practice Match 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

     

 by Colin 
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Media Release 

  

$10k & $50k applications open to help rebuild regional communities 
  
The Morrison Government is continuing to back regional Australia, providing small grant funding to 
help towns and communities recover and grow on the other side of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
  
Local MP Sussan Ley says applications are now open for the new Rebuilding Regional 
Communities Program, offering local business and community or sporting groups a chance to apply 
for up to $10,000 or $50,000 to fund initiatives for places hit hardest by the pandemic. 
  
“After experiencing drought, then the impact from bushfires and floods in recent times, COVID-19 
brought us a bunch of whole new challenges to deal with. 
  
“This funding can help local groups restart activities and social support networks as they recover from 
the setbacks caused by COVID.” 
  
Deputy Prime Minister and Minister for Regional Development Barnaby Joyce said the Coalition 
Government had a strong track record of investing in initiatives and projects which create jobs and 
make our regions stronger, both economically and socially - through this new funding we‟re building 
on that. 
 
“As a regional MP, I know how tough it has been for community groups to raise necessary funds to 
sustain operations and provide important services across our communities.” 
 The Government is partnering with the Foundation for Rural and Regional Renewal to deliver the 
program, with funding available from two streams to support regional initiatives. 
  
Eligible projects can include… 
  

       Purchase equipment or resources to strengthen organisations 

       Supporting training / attracting volunteers 

       Events and activities to reconnect the community 

       Enhancing community spaces 

       Support and services to assist vulnerable people, and those experiencing disadvantage 

  
Applications/information is here: https://frrr.org.au/funding/place/src-rebuilding-rural-communities/ 
  

Steve Block 
Adviser  I  The Hon Sussan Ley MP 
Federal Member for Farrer  I  Minister for the Environment   
M 0428 213 264  I  E steve.block@aph.gov.au    

          
           

https://frrr.org.au/funding/place/src-rebuilding-rural-communities/
mailto:steve.block@aph.gov.au
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Brocklesby Burrumbuttock Football Club 

 

Presidents Report  

Welcome one and all to another year (Covid 
pending) of football and netball. 

We look forward to seeing you all at our First 
home game on the 2nd April against the 
Billabong Crows at the Burrumbuttock 
Recreation Reserve. 

We would also like to acknowledge the passing 
of one of our club legends David Schilg, a 
multiple Club Best and Fairest winner and two 
time Azzi medallist.  We extend our 
condolences to his family. 

The Brocklesby Burrumbuttock Saints Football 
club has had a very busy off-season resulting 
in over twenty new recruits (including our 
juniors) and we welcome them and their 
families to our club.  

A special mention to our new coach Peter 
Cook (well done Luke Schilg and Jarrod 
Koschitzke for their work in securing him) who 
has done a sterling job both attracting new 
players to the club and ensuring that our 
seniors are both fit and fired up for our first 
game after a couple of successful Practice 
Matches against Tallangatta and Kiewa Sandy 
Creek.  

Also all the best to Danny Williams as he takes 
over from Aaron Livermore as coach of the 
Reserves. Nathan (wiffa) Powell and Braden 
Eddy will be coaching the u14s and 17s again 
this year, both have been doing a great job 
with all of our Juniors. 

Some of our players have also been busy over 
the past few months in their efforts to bolster 
our future junior numbers with the Net Set Go 
and Auskick numbers by adding to their 
families.   

We welcome these new additions to the 
Brocklesby Burrumbuttock Saints family and 
look forward to seeing them all at the footy 
wearing the red white and black colours!!! 

We also hope to see all our players and 
supporters at our players Auction at the 
Brocklesby Function Centre, after Round 4  
on the 30th April.  

We again thank all of our sponsors and a 
special mention to our Major sponsors SS&A, 
Adrenaline, Grilled, and our new major sponsor 
the Astor Hotel and remind everyone to 
support those that support us. 

Last but not least, a big thank you to all our 
volunteers and helpers. As the old proverb 
goes, many hands make light work and we 
appreciate everything that anybody does for 
us. 

A huge thank you also to Steve Koschitzke 
who retired from the President’s role after a 
stellar thirteen years at the helm. The amount 
of work effort and passion that Steve and 
Leanne put into the job was a herculean effort 
and was the catalyst for the sustained success 
that we experienced over that time.   

GO SAINTS!  

John Heagney and 

Taki                                                        
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Wirraminna News 
Wirraminna was a very busy place this month.  Schools are back, and we have had a Birdlife Australia event and a visit by some 

participants from the Weeds Conference in Albury.  It has been such a pleasure to have so many people enjoying the place that so 

many of us have worked to create 

Stacee has hosted several schools already during the first school term, and has many bookings for terms two and three.  Schools 

bring students from Kinder to year 6, and Stacee has activities to suit them all.  She sees it as very important that the children get 

out into the natural environment and begin to understand its diversity and the life that occurs there.  The younger children may do a 

Bush Treasure Hunt, in which they are asked to search for a number of “treasures” such as a feather, a nice piece of bark, and a 

flower.  This encourages them to explore and to look for natural things.   While doing this they can notice so many other things. 

The older children do a “ghost” hunt, during which they search for white cut-out silhouettes of the animals and birds scattered 

around the park that feature on our ghost sign.  These are animals that used to occur in our region, but are now mostly gone.  Only 

one is extinct; most of the others still occur elsewhere, but are no longer here.  A couple were thought to be gone from our area but 

have since turned up again, maybe as a result of all the landcare planting.  The ghost sign is near the Discovery Centre. 

Another activity involves a search for animal puppets that are hidden in the habitat that they use (in a tree, under a log, in a grass 

tussock) while the students have to decide which animal is in the “wrong” habitat.  This activity encourages a discussion of the 

importance of different habitats for different species.   

We have quite often met families visiting Wirraminna because their children have been here with their school and want to show it 

off to their parents.  These school visits are among the most important reasons for creating and maintaining Wirraminna. 

Last weekend Birdlife Australia held a gathering of participants in the Birds on Farms surveys, which involve repeated 20 minute bird 

counts over a two hectare site on their farms.  During the morning two groups did a survey, one on the Wirraminna Park and the 

other in the Burrumbuttock Woodland.   Five species were seen in the woodland while 16 species were seen in the park.  This 

reflects the complex vegetation environment we have created in the park, while the woodland is still a work in progress. 

The Weeds Conference visitors had a fairly quick visit, but we had some interesting conversations about weed management and 

they were very complimentary about our park. 

 

                                 

                                                            (photo compliments of Paul Sheehan) 



Page 14                Burrumbuttock Bulletin April 2022 

 

 

 

     Burrumbuttock Public School 

Personal Best for All 
   

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

"There was once a wide, windswept place, near nowhere and close to forgotten, that was filled 

with all the things that no one wanted."  

So begins Helen Ward's modern-day fable ‘The Tin Forest’ about a man who transforms a 

junkyard into a nature wonderland. This wonderful story underpinned our learning in Banksia 

following Clean Up Australia Day, with discussions about sustainability and the importance of 

recycling. Students were inspired to create their own tin forest craft, and the short sound of 

the letter “i” as in “tin” was our sound of the week.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Banksia Mathematicians investigating Area, and the importance of using  Publishing writing during Tech Time!    

Uniform informal units.              

 

PEACE Poems & Sunflowers for Harmony Day 

The students created some beautiful „sunflower‟ artwork as our thoughts                                                          

are with the people of Ukraine, 

and thoughtful „Peace‟ acrostic poems. 
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             BURRUMBUTTOCK PRESCHOOL 

 

 We are becoming writers at 
Burrumbuttock Preschool. We 
already have children 
exploring their full names in 
Term 1. We believe that 
children are very capable 
beings and we love to provide 
them with a learning 
environment that encourages 
them to take on challenges 
like learning their last names.  

 

 

We have noticed Bogong moths visiting our Preschool this week. We 
explored them in the yard, collected one in our bug collector to take a 
closer look at and read the Traditional Wiradjuri Aboriginal story 
Myee, the Bogong Moth Woman that shares how the wild flower 
gained their colours. We have also recently learning more about our 
resident Golden Orb spiders. We have two of them, one living near 
our flag poles and the other on the pole of a shade structure. We have 
learnt about their golden webs, what they eat and that they have a 
smaller spider that lives with them to do the cleaning of the web by 
eating smaller insects that get caught in the web.  

We have also enjoyed creating class orange flowers with our hand 
prints for Harmony Day and Learning about Artists that paint with their mouth or feet as Fleur was 
able to share with us a painting by Beryl Hanlon who paints with her mouth that a friend let her 
borrow.  
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Bulletin Advertising Rates 

Business Cards $5.00 

Quarter Page  $15.00 

Half Page  $20.00  Colour $38.00 

Full Page  $30.00  Colour $48.00 

 

List of Committees and Contacts 

Anglers Club  Jocelyn Beale 0476 215 200 

Bethel Lutheran Church Paul Jarick 0427 263 224 

Burrumbuttock Bulletin  Marion Vile 0425 852 702 

Community Forum Colin Wiltshire 6029 3216 

Pigeon Club  Ron Boulton 0488 459 060 

Cemetery Trust  Barry Mott 6029 3339 

Cricket Club  Don Williams 0438 404 563 

Fire Brigade  Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 

BB Saints Football Club Noel Livermore 6029 3375 

Netball Club Rachel Koschitzke 0414 949 290 

Hall Committee  Marion Vile  0425 852 702 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church, Craig Severin 6035 1211 

Pre School     6029 3343 

Primary School    6029 3253 

Recreation Ground Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Tennis Club  Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328 

West Hume Landcare Kathie LeBusque 0408 443 261 

Wirraminna Environmental Education Centre 6029 3185 

Justice of the Peace  

Barry Mott 6029 3339, Sue Robey 0409 111958 

Fe Coleman 0408 263 305, Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 

Fire Emergency - 000 

Fire Communications Officer, Jeff Litchfield ,6029 3227 

Defibrilator & Oxy Viva at Fire Shed 

Keys:  

Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328, Trevor Jacob 6029 3276 

Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 The Shop 6029 3240 

Council 

Roads, Storms & Drainage  0419 405 768 

Water & Sewerage   0408 691 637 

Ranger/Impounding Officer  0427 556 659 

OPENING HOURS 

Burrumbuttock Transfer Station  

1
st
 Sunday of the month 2.00pm to 4pm 

3
rd

 Sunday of month 10.00am to 12noon 

Shop, Post Office Phone Norm or Janice– 6029 3240 

Monday to Thursday  8am-5pm 

Friday   8am-8pm 

Saturday   8am-12pm & 4pm – 8pm 

Farmers Inn Hotel Phone Mardi – 6029 3218  

Monday to Friday  1pm - close 

Tuesday   3pm – close 

Saturday   11am – close 

Sunday   12 noon - close 

Bulletin Basics 

Email: burrumumbuttockbulletin@gmail.com 

Editor:   Position Vacant 

Sub Editor: Janice Whitty  0403 759 396 

Secretary: Marion Vile  0425 852 702 

Treasurer:  Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Committee:  Colin Wiltshire, Fleur Hall, Saedi 

Krzywnicki 

Closing date for copy: 24
th
 of the month. 

Please submit articles by email in Word files. Please 

no PDF‟s 

We reserve the right to select, reject, correct or modify 

all submissions. 

COPYRIGHT: All material printed in the Bulletin is 

understood to be original work by the attributed author. 

It is printed in good faith. 

Any material reproduced from the Burrumbuttock 

Bulletin should acknowledge its source. 

 

Rainfall for March 2022 

Monthly Total – Unavailable at time of printing.  

Yearly total   

Dates to Remember:- 

20th April – Flower Show planning meeting @ 

7.30pm 

25th April – ANZAC Ceremony @ 12 noon 

26th April – AGM Tennis Club @ 7.30pm 

27th April – Forum Meeting @ 7.30pm 

Easter Worship Services – See page 5. 


